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August 10, 2022 

 

 

The Honorable Janet D. Howell 

Chair, Finance and Appropriations Committee 

Senate of Virginia 

Post Office Box 2608 

Reston, VA 20195-0608 

The Honorable Barry D. Knight 

Chair, Appropriations Committee 

Virginia House of Delegates 

1852 Mill Landing Road 

Virginia Beach, VA 23457 

 

Dear Senator Howell and Delegate Knight: 

 

Enactment 11 of Chapters 759/769, 2016 Acts of Assembly, requires the Directors of the Departments of Planning 

and Budget and General Services to provide a quarterly report on the status of the General Assembly Building 

capital project. This letter and the enclosed letter from Mr. Joseph Damico, Director of the Department of General 

Services, report the status of the project for the fourth quarter of Fiscal Year 2022. 

 

By the end of the fourth quarter of Fiscal Year 2022, appropriation transfers totaling $423.8 million had been 

provided from the authorizing central bond pools to cover various elements of this project. Of the amounts 

transferred, $325.8 million had been spent. This funding provides for: site evaluation and detailed planning for the 

new General Assembly Building and Old City Hall; preparation of swing space at Main Street Centre and the 

Monroe and Pocahontas Buildings; relocation of legislative staff to these facilities; the bracing of the historic 

General Assembly building façade; the abatement, demolition, and stabilization of the existing General Assembly 

Building site; construction, security improvements, and furniture, fixtures, and equipment (FF&E) for the new 

General Assembly Building; renovation and FF&E for Old City Hall; and construction and FF&E for a new parking 

structure. 

 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

        Michael D. Maul 
 

Enclosure  

c:   The Honorable Stephen E. Cummings 

 Ms. April Kees 

 Ms. Anne Oman 

 Mr. Joseph F. Damico 
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